Early Childhood Coordinating Council

Quarterly Meeting

February 9 & 10, 2012
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Dieuwke Dizney Spencer, Carolyn Kiefer, Carol Blessing, Robin Pewtress, Mary Jones, Cathie Johnson, Gary Rillema, Amanda Holloway, Beth Oppenheimer, Stan Burton, Sherry Iverson, Nancy Luevanos, Ellen Neff, Amber Seipert, Joan Kroch, Sara San Juan  Staff: Theresa Pera, Larraine Clayton Visitors: Mary Guthrie, Lachelle Smith
	February 9, 2012


	Speaker
	Topic
	Notes/Discussion/Action

	Amber Seipert

Joan Krosch
	Welcome & introductions
	Theresa provided a brief tutorial of how to use the USB drives for the council. Amber announced to council the successful transition to environmentally friendly meetings for the council. 

	All 
	Council Business

1:05-1:15 Approve minutes from November meeting

1:15-1:45 Bylaws revision discussion

1:45-2:15Committee Restructure Job Descriptions

2:15-2:45 using DHW video Conferencing equipment for EC3 Meetings

	Stan: Last four lines of minutes are not part of report.  Round Robin, Medicaid Co-pays, data system is not related to co-pays.  Corrections will be posted on website. Mary Jones “I would like to approve the minutes”, Gary Rillema second unanimous pass.

Discussed the changes made to bylaws. Theresa will make changes and send to Executive committee for review.
Align membership to EO. Discussion surrounding the language defining “year”. Need to be specific. Change to “State fiscal year”. The bylaws reflect the new committee name changes.  
Committee membership and protocol for co-chairs dictated in bylaws.  Carolyn Kiefer “I move that we remand the procedures and the organization of committee structure to the committees to draft and return to the governance committee”. Robin Pewtress 2nd passes unanimously.

Meetings: February lowest attendance numbers. Some suggested options to try for February meetings: 

1. Use the DHW video conference equipment 
2.  Move the meeting to March. 
3. Try doing a series of two meetings, half day and then full day with a break in between 

4. Perhaps do a half day video conferencing meeting for business work followed by face to face after some time

Send to governance committee to discuss, send a survey to gain idea of what works best

	Lachelle Smith
	Standards Ad Hoc Committee Update
	Membership changes to the Standards committee include, Beth Oppenheimer and Carolee Eslinger replacing Melissa Bandy and Mary Jones respectively. Tackling professional development standards on a basic level. Working toward a reviewable document by April and out for public comment, to present to the Council at May meeting, intend to be done by August. 

	Sara San Juan
	Head Start Ad Hoc Committee
	1. ID Head Start Assoc. meeting in January had opportunity for community partners and parents to discuss communication and work together. 
2. Putting together proposals of what committee needs to work on. Next committee meeting on Monday.

3. There are potentially seven  grant issues that could turn the grant that has always been guaranteed into a competitive grant, right now there are two that are an issue: Implementation of CLASS (assessment of quality of interaction for teachers and children) federal assessment and school readiness is crucial. Mapped in school readiness plan, and make accountable.  Need to work on reflective supervision. 

	Dieuwke Dizney-Spencer
	Home Visiting Ad Hoc Committee
	Put out a call for applications for HV committee, with a decent response. With reorganization of council and committee structure after call for applications it would have been different than what was in bylaws. Put a hold on membership to adhere to committee structure. Will send an update to candidates after meeting. 

	All
	Break
	

	Sherry Iverson
	Childhood obesity
	Conversation about how the council is addressing childhood obesity, decided that as a council more can be done. Discussed various programs available through the state, but there isn’t anything uniform statewide. Role of council to provide researched based resource guides for the community. Include models for children. However we need to influence the entire family. Partner with other organizations to more completely hit the children and family. Get RECC involved. Annual RECC Meeting in May put on the agenda. Invite representatives from “moving” organizations to report on benefits and how doing. Statement of support from council. Whoever wants to be a part of the committee notice to Theresa and notice to RECC. Theresa to compile a list of different programs attacking childhood obesity. 

	Mary Jones
	ITP Updates

OSEP Visit 

ITP Centralization- Cameron Gilliland
	Cameron Gilliland-ITP centralization-talking points attached. Mary Jones has accepted the position of the ITP field manager for the state, opening the position for policy manager. 

Mary Jones- new staff, administrative assistant and, research analyst. OSEP visit, favorable review, MOE remains a concern. Exploring an online interactive form. Regions with lower numbers have specific actions plans to correct. Roughly 1680 children enrolled at the end of January. Now reporting with Hubs, in line with centralization. Presented compliance with annual performance data.   Regulation changes need to be addressed for application. MOEs or IAA that addresses coverage of services, need to include language about funds. Implemented by July, needs to be included in applications. Need to submit new language, posted for public comment. Transition procedures have changed and staff statewide will be trained. Application for Federal funds is posted on line at ITP website http://healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Children/InfantToddlerProgram/tabid/78/Default.aspx. Having hearings March 7, by hubs by video conference. Children’s benefit redesign, ITP under school based services, have to find alternative to not lose Medicaid receipts, Medicaid is about ¼ of incoming funds. 

	All
	Wrap up/  Adjourn


	Join us for breakfast tomorrow at 8:00 AM!

	

	

	

	February 10, 2012

Dieuwke Dizney Spencer, Carol Blessing, Ellen Neff, Amber Seipert, Joan Kroch, Sara San Juan, Stan Burton, Gary Rillema, Amanda Holloway, Beth Oppenheimer, Sherry Iverson, Paula Mason, Cathie Johnson, Valerie Burgess   Staff: Theresa Pera, Larraine Clayton


	Speaker
	Topic
	Notes/Discussion/Action

	All
	
	Breakfast/ Networking

	Stephanie Bailey White
	Idaho Library Commission Read To Me initiative 
	Presented on the Read to Me initiative. Celebrating 15th anniversary. Offer jumpstart program for kindergarten children. Every Child Ready to Read program. Idaho child care reads program for childcare providers for local communities, 3 hour workshop, and providers takes 20 books after. Encourage outreach most libraries offer story time. Public information- support materials for anyone. Went over several programs that the ICfL offers to the public. Kindergarten kids aren’t allowed to check books out from school libraries. Librarians at schools are not teachers, they are paraprofessionals. Shannon Dunstan did a survey to preschool teachers, 14 had access to check out books for kids. Wrote grant for federal funding, 3 year grant for books in a bag to 250 locations through the state. Part of the goals for the grant is to offer web based books for virtual story time. Prevent summer learning loss. Strengthening school libraries. 

	Valerie Burgess
	Child Protection Services in Idaho
	Discussed the child welfare side of child abuse, largely federally funded. The federal money has a high level of accountability to qualify. Each state is responsible for administration in compliance with federal laws. Legal structure is on www.childwelfare.gov. Has information about any and all laws that are associated with child welfare. Foster and connections act, works with families of working toward adoption. Passed out the brochure “Care Enough to Call” an overview of what abuse is and when to call, and showed accompanying video. Discussed the criminal and civil liability to not call. Discuss when child welfare responds, based on state law and federal mandates. Leading cause of death by abuse is shaken baby syndrome. The number one type of abuse is neglect. Moving toward centralized intake for abuse and neglect complaints. All phone numbers to call all over the state will go in to centralized intake in Boise. Child welfare takes information from caller and decides if it falls within the child protection act. 

	Dr. Paul McPherson
	Child Abuse in Idaho-Hospital/ Medical View
	Provided statistics for child abuse in Idaho compared to national data. Idaho most children who are abused 1/6 of abused children are under age 3. Children with disabilities, almost 54% of children abused have some sort of disability, with a variety of descriptions. Domestic violence risk factor is about 25% of abused children. Discussed different studies that link adverse childhood events there was a fourfold increase for adult issues. Mental health outcomes- covered external and internal behaviors; most children in early years will externalize behaviors. Discussed short and long term effects. Children who have suffered abuse suffer from PTSD. Leading to Trauma-Focused Cognitive Behavioral Therapy (TFCBT) - short and long term benefits. The therapy focuses on children, and if it is appropriate the parents are invited to join in the therapy. Have 5 centers state wide with 4 in process where children can go to be examined in the suspicion of abuse.  Some centers have more medical influence than others. In 2010, the centers saw over 1300 children. Only about 10% of total abuse in the state but the most severe cases was brought to the centers. In last half of 2010 St. Luke’s saw 15% increase in SBS deaths and 30% increase in SBS cases.

	All
	Break
	

	Roger Sherman
	Idaho Children’s Trust Fund- Child Abuse Prevention
	Spoke about prevention in Idaho and the works of Idaho children’s trust fund and the long term cost of child abuse. Covered the material on the following websites: www.idahochildrenstrustfund.org and
http://www.cssp.org/reform/strengthening-families/the-basics/the-strengthening-families-approach 

Handed out brochure from Idaho Children’s Trust Fund focusing on child abuse prevention. Group is now focusing a great deal on child sexual abuse. In addition to child abuse prevention month April is also sexual assault prevention month and will be working to combine the two awareness moths with WCA. 

	Paula Green
	Woman and Children’s Alliance Child Sexual abuse
	Discussed statistics of child sexual abuse. Provided a definition of child sexual abuse, and described how an adult could easily manipulate a child. Most adults who abuse children are known to the child. Discussed how talking about abuse could lead to prevention, also encourage parents to talk to their children about boundaries, the need for them and what to do when the boundaries are violated. By not discussing abuse with children the perpetrators are empowered. 1/3 of cases are by an older child to a younger child. Discussed the link between child sexual abuse and domestic violence. Perpetrators of child sexual abuse frequently have a healthy sexual relationship with an adult.  

	All
	
	Panel Discussion Q&A

	Dr. Dan Watt
	Oral Health in Children
	Presentation on bacterial introduction after birth, babies are born bacteria free, the introduction of bacteria comes from their environment. Gave a brief explanation of oral pathogens, most are acidophilic, break biofilms and how to prevent and control them by watching salivary transfer, fluoride varnish, chewing gum with xylitol prevents decay, reduce intake sugar frequency, retention time prolonged exposure. Focus on prevention and disease management. Currently working on Integrating oral health into the medical home and overall health. Trying to expand Medicaid to cover dental. Terry Riley has 5 offices, funded with federal grants, United Way and  DentaQuest grants to develop educational program and reduce costs for patients

	All
	Working Lunch
	

	Brandi Whaley
	Shaken Baby Non-Profit organization and Grant
	Presented Shaken baby Prevention Idaho’s website, offers support systems and SBS facts, end shaken baby syndrome billboards. Played PSAs found on www.preventshakenbaby.org 

	Dieuwke Dizney-Spencer 
	Maternal Child Health Update
	$10 million cut. Targeted reduction across federal grant programs. SPRANS grant program reduction. State WIC program has implemented an information management system, web based. DHW staff completed in 2 years had first voucher printing Feb 2012. National association of MCHP meeting next week, attended by Laura DeBoer and Jackie Daniel. 

	Larraine Clayton
	Council Updates
	Discussed the Child Safety Initiative. Talked about the work that is being done and discussed the “All Babies Cry” program. Reported on the distribution of the SBS bookmarks in English and Spanish.  Reported on W.H.A.L.E. and beginning steps being taken with ITD.  Discussed the literacy initiative for region 5 and 7 from the Target grant. Started to purchase books for a statewide literacy lending program.  Showed How a Bill Becomes a Law from school house rock. HB388Went through DHW House Legislative Committee with a vote of 5-4 discussed the issues encountered in H&W house committee. Waiting to hear the outcome of the bill from the Legislative House floor. Gave final update on Race to the Top, more money will be appropriated again but will only go to states who applied. Group is now Movin’ to the Middle, group continues to meet once a month, to develop a plan with state agencies to focus on projects. Will send Governor’s report soon. Council will email ideas and suggestions. Send to council for review upon completion.  

	Mary Jones reporting for Carolyn Kiefer
	Head Start Collab Update
	Caring for Idaho's Infants and Children is at the printer to be distributed and will be available both hard copy and electronic. Working with Shannon Dunstan on a series of webinars on using the ELeG in preschool special education classrooms.  Beginning on planning the Early Years conference for November 13-14 2012 at BSU, welcoming any suggestions. Head Start is increasing commitment to school readiness. 

	Robin Pewtress
	Medicaid Update
	Budget will remain at current level. Behavior health managed care. Contract mental health services. Hoping to have a contractor on board by July. Looking for questions to RFP, midway by January 1. Developing a medical home model for all peers and a Medical Home collaborative with all insurers. Medicaid legislation has been prompted from the Affordable Health Care Act.  May invite program managers to may meeting. HB260 explore managed care options for long term care and managed care. Robin no longer CHIP director-- May step down from the council. 

	Sara San Juan
	Idaho Migrant Seasonal Head Start Update
	Getting ready for season. School readiness is priority. Implementation of CLASS Alignment with ELG looking at ongoing assessment. Bringing teachers in to work collaboratively on alignment. Traveling to get input for curriculum and practices. Working on going into schools, to try to collaborate on school readiness. Developing common goals and instruction. Awarded a grant for Head Start Home Visiting. Selected to participate with national center on parent family and community engagement with Harvard, work with parents and community for HS. Implementing strategies and collecting data and learning best practices. 

	Laura DeBoer
	Home Visiting Update
	Laura provided an update for implementations for MICHEV program: next steps are working with contractors. Doing active participatory processes. Services should begin in summer, with full caseloads expected after approximately nine months. 

	Joan Kroch 
	Affordable Care Act
	Determined effective wait review for small group and individuals.  Determining conflicts in laws. Essential health benefits are under Affordable Health Care Act (AHCA) have no clear definition. Carriers are domestic carriers, filing what will meet requirements. Staff will review filings. Believe in line with federal guidelines; however there are some potential discrepancies. Act removes limitations for certain benefits. Exchanges and work w/ DHW have discovered some issues. 

	All
	New committee structure
	Discussed the process of the new committee descriptions. 

Amber Siepert *Entertain a motion: proposal to have committee job descriptions and bylaws done by e-vote Mary Jones “So Moved” Cathie Johnson 2nd , vote unanimous pass

	All
	Break
	

	Cathie Johnson
	RECC Chair Update
	Recent call with regions, all have plans with week of the young child. Region 3 and 4 will for the kids fair. Region 5 and 7 Target grant. May 18 annual RECC chair meeting.

	Stan Burton
	Idaho Head Start Association Update
	Local: data book recent changes, included partners and their contact information. Recently had member meeting with training day. Three members of the national centers came. Description of the itinerary of the meeting provided. Will be polling Head Start Programs to see how many children have incarcerated parents. 

National: designation renewal system for funding; competition system. 7 indicators that will send centers back into competition for the grants they currently have.  Seven possible issues: 1. Failure to establish school readiness goals. 2.  Failure to meet CLASS Standards 3. Revocation of state licenses. 3.  Suspension of program, 4. Disbarment, 5. Audit findings. 6. If there are 1 or more deficiencies. Including all reviews from June 2009 132 HS programs must compete for their grant. One day training in May with food bank on asset building and affordable budgeting and food preparation.

	Paula Mason
	IESDB Update
	Entered partnership with Olive Osmond foundation, for more FM systems for students. Working on permanent home for preschool with the foundation. Fundraising activities include mad marathon in July, 5k and 10k and a half marathon. Working on a DVD project to develop PR. Offering free Sign Language classes and Braille classes statewide. Setting up hearing screening with ITP. Holding a vision clinic in CDA at beginning of March. Having a parent weekend in regions 3 & 4. Working with State Department of Education, and looking into funding a supervisory person to oversee the interpreters through the state. 

	All
	Round Robin topics
	Changing September meeting 6&7 send as a poll to entire council. 

Idaho State University will continue to offer the ECE/ECSE Blended certificates

Get intake from presenters At the end of the day as how they see the council helping with their efforts. Idaho Children’s Trust fund to give pinwheels to RECC to hand out.
May meeting-childhood obesity on agenda

Bring in icebreakers to break up the intensity of the meetings.

	Amber/
Joan
	Wrap up/ Adjourn
	Travel safely!

	
	Next Meeting:  May 3 & 4, 2012


	Holiday Inn Boise Airport    2970 West Elder Street   Boise Idaho


Regular Meeting Minutes


February 9 & 10, 2012


Holiday Inn 


2970 West Elder Street


Boise, ID  83705

















Page 1 of 6
Page 6 of 6

